
From: Graham McGee <Graham.McGee@trcstaffing.com>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 12/14/2015 4:57:11 PM
Subject: Checking In

Tony,

I hope this finds you doing very well and I hope you had a great Thanksgiving. I am checking in again to see if you have any 
current or upcoming needs since the last time we spoke. Also, if you have some time in the next couple of weeks I would like 
to get on your calendar for a few minutes. Please do not hesitate to email or call me at any time.

Graham McGee
TRC Staffing Services, Inc. 
TRC Professional Solutions

1218 Henderson Street 
Columbia, SC 29201 
803.255.7267 | OFFICE 
803.779.3033 | FAX
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Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

Disclaimer: The content of this e-mail is intended solely for the use of the Individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you have received this communication in 
error, be aware that forwarding it, copying it, or in any way disclosing its content to any other person, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication 
in error, please notify the author by replying to this e-mail immediately.
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